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The Frederik L. Odenbach, S.J., Seismic Station 

was refurbished in memory of 
Kathryn and Howard Freckleton, and 

Marguerite and Karl Staud. 

Additional support was provided by 
James Zollweg, '69, 

Won Young Kim, Ph.D., and 
Columbia University's Lamont-Doherty Earth 

Observatory. 
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Kathryn Staud Freckleton was the youngest of seven children, and her 
brother Karl Staud was the eldest.  Kathryn and Karl attended Catholic 
grade schools, and Kathryn worked for Catholic Charities as a social 
worker after college.  Kathryn received a Master’s Degree in an era when 
few women attended college. Kathryn and Howard, and Karl and 
Marguerite valued education and were committed to the very best for their 
children.   After Howard’s death at a young age, the Stauds supported 
Kathryn and helped raise and educate her children.


